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Department of Education 

TOPICS 15 

30 September 2022 

FROM  THE PRINCIPAL 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Wednesday 19 October 

Excursion to Trevallyn Dam and Power Station 

(Grade 5/6) 
 

Friday 21 October  

Swimming Carnival (Grade 3 - 6) 
 

Saturday 22 - Sunday 23 October 

Basketball Tournament (Grade 5 - 6) 
 

Tuesday 25 - Wednesday 26 October 

School Photos 
 

Thursday 27 October 

School Association Meeting 

(RSVP to office by 26 October) 
 

Saturday 29 - Sunday 30 October 

Basketball Tournament (Grade 3 - 4) 
 

Tuesday 1 November 

Cross Country (Kinder - Grade 2) 
 

Thursday 3 November 

Dance Party and Parent Networking Event 
 

Monday 7 November 

Public Holiday 
 

Thursday 10 November 

Be Brave and Shave 
 

Tuesday 29 November 

Athletics Carnival (Kinder - Grade 2)  
 

 

TERM DATES 2022 

Term 4 

Monday 17 October - Wednesday 21 December 
 

 

2022 Student free days  

(Professional Learning Days) 

Friday 4 November 

HAVE A LOVELY SPRING BREAK!  

As you all know Trevallyn is a 

wonderful school community! 

This term has been an 

extraordinary example of this. 

Our school days are filled with 

delight as you drop your children 

off at school, come and volunteer 

for excursions, classrooms, the uniform shop and canteen. 

We have loved sharing your child’s learning through 

inquiry and we are looking forward to coming together at 

the end of the year for our Celebrating our End of Year 

Christmas Concert. Connecting with you through our 

children’s learning has been a priority and we are 

committed to this for Term 4 and into next year. 
 

Our staff are exceptional! This week they have been 

examining our work on School Improvement. They have 

identified our strengths and improvements delivering 

Learner Agency through Inquiry and how Feedback has 

supported children’s learning. Next term we will be 

examining student growth data for reading and numeracy 

to understand how we have supported Trevallyn Students 

to learn more than a year over 2022 and identify areas of 

improvement for teaching and learning. We will examine 

the results of our Satisfaction Surveys for both staff and 

parents and identify trends over time from the student 

wellbeing data. We are continuing our focus on Learner 

Agency through Inquiry and Feedback next term; we are 

looking forward to hearing from you and our  

students about this work and how this has  

supported children’s positive  

experiences and connection 

 to learning. 

Trevallyn Primary School 

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN 

FRIDAY 14 OCTOBER  

8.30AM TO 12.30PM 



FROM THE PRINCIPAL.. 

A SHOUT OUT TO TONY  

Every day Tony looks out for us and our safety. He greets the children with a great big hello, setting them up for a 

great day at school. We love his enthusiasm and genuine care for our community. Please remember to ALWAYS cross 

at the school crossing with Tony. We understand that drop off and pick up can be tricky to navigate, so please make 

sure you: 

• Remember to always cross at the crossing 

• Never duck across the road in a different spot 

• Model safe road behaviours to all our students 

• Ensure you and your children are always safe at this time 

As our days are about to get longer, please remember that Duty of Care for the beginning of the day is at 8:30 am. 

Children should arrive at school after this time. Once they arrive, they can drop off their bags to their classroom, 

check in with their teacher and get ready for learning at 9:00 am. Please do not drop children off prior to 8:30 am. 
 

DON’T FORGET TO READ TOPICS 

Term 4 is jammed packed with activities and important messages for parents and carers. For example have you 

thought about next year? Is there new information about your child’s learning we need to know about? Please make 

time to meet with me to discuss your child’s learning in 2023. As mentioned in our previous TOPICS: 

We have started to plan for 2023. We know that most families have stayed very connected to their classroom 

teachers. Teachers play an active role in placing students for the following year, through working closely with you and 

your children. They have a wealth of knowledge to support these decisions and will work with children to identify 

peers. 
 

Throughout the year we know families invest in lots of outside support for children. If you have accessed an integrated 

service and have new reports and would like to discuss with me, please make an appointment through the front office. 

As we build relationships and connections with staff, we sometimes build hopes that our children will have certain 

teachers along the way. All staff provide positive experiences for our children and families, all staff collaboratively plan 

and all staff support all children’s learning. We are so proud of the partnerships built and every new year brings a new 

opportunity to build relationships with new teachers. 
 

*IMPORTANT* If your family is moving on from Trevallyn Primary School, please let us know. This supports our 

planning and we would love to know what you loved about Trevallyn and what we can continue to improve on. 
 

TIME TO GET THE CLIPPERS OUT! 

The Be Brave and Shave is on Thursday 10 November this year. Please have a chat to your children if they would like 

to be involved. Permission notes have been sent home this week. Last year we raised over $25 000 and we are one of 

the biggest contributors of donations to CANTEEN. 
 

If you would like to be involved please contact Rhona Stevenson at school. 
 

Have a wonderful, safe holiday and we will see you back in Term 4! 
 

Thanks Trevallyn!  

 

 

 

Louise Corrigan 

Principal 

Trevallyn Primary School 



CULTURAL ART PROJECT 

Our new mural is now on display in the quadrangle. School Captains are currently working on a learning book to 

accompany the mural. The mural will be officially launched in Term 4. 

STATE MATHEMATICS RELAY 

Congratulations to our team of Grade 5/6 students who competed at the State Mathematics Relay on Sunday 25 

September. They represented Trevallyn Primary School with pride, collaborating in teams of four to solve complex 

mathematical problems. 





On Wednesday 14 September Prep Stenton and Prep Bolzonello Ferrall visited Seahorse World. Craig and Jessie 

were experts and helped us with our inquiry of ‘Our World is a Curious Place.’ 

PREP EXCURSION TO SEAHORSE WORLD 



DAD’S GROUP - CAMPFIRE NIGHT 

Our first Fathering Project father and child event was held on Wednesday 28 September in the Trevallyn Nature and 

Recreation Area. 
 

It was fantastic to see around forty members of our school community at the event, relaxing by the campfire, toasting 

marshmallows and enjoying s’mores and Milo. 
 

The night also included an orienteering style treasure hunt, and it was great to see the problem solving and maths 

skills of the children (and dads!) as they puzzled their way through the course. 
 

Thanks to Parks and Wildlife Services for supporting the event, our amazing volunteers and all the families that came 

along. 
 

Our next event will be in Term 4, we hope to see you there! 

SCHOOL ASSOCIATION 

The School Association Committee met on Thursday 29 September, and it was great to see so many passionate 

people come together to support our activities and the school community. 
 

Traditionally, the Committee has met twice a term in a more formal way and in line with the requirements of its 

constitution.  Moving forward the Committee will still hold two meetings per term, however every second meeting 

will focus on actively planning events and working with the school on its planning and priorities. 
 

At this meeting we workshopped the: 

• Dance party on 3 November 

• Christmas Carols on 20 December 

• School Association’s strategic plan to be introduced in 2023 

• School’s Improvement Plan, and the use of data 
 

The topics generated some fantastic discussion and ideas for the initiatives and we look forward to sharing more 

information about them soon. 
 

If you’d like to be involved, we’d love for you to join us.  Our next meeting will be Thursday 27 October at 6.30pm in 

the staff room. 



TOUCH FOOTBALL SCHOOL SERIES 

On Monday 5 September a group of Grade 5/6 students took part in the Touch Football School Series 

competition. It was a fun filled day greatly enjoyed by those who took part. For many of our students, this 

was their first time playing the sport. The courage they demonstrated when trying something new should be 

applauded. Both the boys and girls team made it into their respective finals with the boys' team finishing the 

day undefeated. Special mention goes to our Grade 6 student leaders, Ethan S and Bridget T for leadership 

of their teams demonstrated throughout the day.  



SPORTS COLOURS DAY 

 



TERM THREE 2022 TREVALLYN PRIMARY SCHOOL VALUES AWARDS 

Class Aspiration Growth Courage Respect 

Prep B Miles X Ted M Aadit K Alex M 

Prep S Callum B Clancy D Jett C Stirling F 

1/2 N Sadie F Paddy L Lavinia L Harvey T 

1/2 C Lachlan P Sofia H Milla C Willow B 

1/2 RM Coco B Genevieve K Sailor H Sunni N 

1/2 OC Sam M Clara J Hendrix P Maisie D 

1/2 H Blake H Teddy C Charlie F Fletcher S 

3/4 RF  Scarlett D Drew B Ella G 

3/4 JF Paddy M Elena L Noah F Emmett N 

3/4 M Isla S Griff W Henry M Lilah O 

3/4 R Mabel S Isaac H Hamish S Cappi F 

3/4 BF Aahil W Isla M Declan G Hallie C 

5/6 P Marley S Becky W Isla K Rasil W 

5/6 FB Stella M Jude P Matilda R Maggie M 

5/6 H Campbell J Nate M Zara H Jude C 

5/6 M Oliver Y Anika L Hope G Amelie W 

5/6 B Madeline G Miranda B Max D Michelle K 



Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

HOCKEY STICK DONATION  

We would like to pass on a huge thanks to former 

student Oscar M for donating his hockey sticks for our 

students to use. We are so lucky to have such a 

thoughtful and kind community and really appreciate him 

thinking of us. Great work Oscar! 

INTERVIEWING OUR TREVALLYN 

PERFORMERS 

Congratulations to Benji for performing in the 

Charlotte’s Web play where he starred as baby Wilber 

and other characters! 
 

Benji told us that some of his highlights from performing 

were seeing the audience laughing and applauding, he also 

said that he really enjoyed acting.  
 

We asked him how he felt to have classes from Trevallyn 

watching in the audience. 
 

“I felt happy and very excited that they were there 

watching me act.” 
 

Another big congratulations to Griff and Austin for 

performing in the Aesop’s Forest play! 
 

Griff and Austin talked to us about the best thing about 

performing on stage! 
 

“We both enjoyed the applause and the audience laughing 

at the jokes.’’ They both had multiples roles, but their 

favourites were the merchant and the sheep. They shared 

that it was exciting to see the props and lots of fun was 

had with new friends backstage. 
 

We asked them how they felt to have classes from 

Trevallyn watch in the audience. Griff said that it felt 

good, and he liked how all his friends were talking to him 

about the play. Austin said that he felt very excited and he 

also liked how his friends were congratulating him. 
 

By Maggie and Alex 

Elliott Lane Photography  


